
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 April 20, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MARCH 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 MARCH 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5.  CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
March 23, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Joe Keefe   
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore 
  Jim Hirsch 
   

Committee member Mitch Melamed was absent.  
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 FEBRUARY MINUTES 
The February Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
submitted.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 The end of the fiscal year numbers were presented.  The Club had 
another successful season and the Advisory Board commended staff for 
their efforts.  

 The golf course made it through the winter well with very little snow mold 
or ice damage. 

 Stella presented the new Junior-Pay Your Age program.  The program 
was created to get more juniors involved and lessen the burden of 
expensive green fees for young golfers that normally will not complete  

      9 holes.  

 Stella informed the committee that a new Junior Development Program 
will be brought to the Club and taught by our teaching professionals.  

 Stella presented the details of the new Par 3 Shootout tournament, the 
event was well received by the committee. 

 The Permanent Tee Time program is going well and staff expects to 
exceed budgeted numbers. 

 
5.         CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Larry Levin met with County Commissioner Suffredin to discuss 
amending the current agreement between the Village and the Cook 
County Forest Preserve District. A proposal of renewal terms was 
presented and Suffredin informed Mr. Levin that he felt the terms were 
amenable and he would support our efforts. 
  



 
6.   OTHER BUSINESS 

 A question was asked if there was any room on staff for people with 
special needs.  Stella replied that she spoke with a representative of a 
local organization last year and found that it was hard to find a match 
for individuals with the job duties at the course, but we would be open to 
further discussions. 

 
7.   ADJOURNMENT 

  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  April 9, 2015  
 
Subject:  March 2015 Monthly Report                
                                       

 
Financial Overview:  The snow melted rather quickly in March and the grounds crew 
worked feverishly to enable to the course to open early.  The course opened for play on 
March 16th, well ahead our competition.  It was wise to take advantage of the mild 
conditions because the following week brought snow and freezing temperatures. Overall we 

were open for play 9 days out of the month.  Total revenues for the month were $14,569 
versus the budget of $10,284. 

 
  

  
2015 Actual 
 

 
2014 
Actual 

Rounds 244          262 

Average Rate       $25.83        $25.19 

FYTD Rounds 244 262 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $6,303 vs. a budget of $6,599.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $364 vs. a budget of $100.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $849 vs. a budget of $250.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $1,012 vs. a budget of $532; pull cart rental 
revenue was $106 vs. a budget of $200. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is scheduled to open in April but was able to 
accommodate the golfers in March with a limited menu.  The first rent payment is not due 
until June 1st. 
 
Golf Course:  

 Tee signs were sanded down and re-painted in preparation for the season. 

 Performed snow and ice removal throughout the month as needed.  

 The trimmed branches from the winter pruning has been chipped and removed 
from the course. 

 Equipment repairs as well as preventative maintenance continue on all mowing 
units.  This work includes the grinding/sharpening of all mowing blades. 



 
                                                       
2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 73 degrees and the low was 3 
degrees. The average high for the month is 45 degrees and the average low is 28 degrees.  
Total precipitation was .46 inches against an average of 2.37 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

 An email blast was sent promoting the opening of the course. 

 A ‘push notification’ was utilized to golfers that have downloaded the Glencoe Golf 
Club app alerting them that the course was open for play. 

 The clinic dates, times and fees have been established for the season.  They will be 
promoted on our website and through email blasts in April. 

 Thanks to meetings that occurred over the winter a new Spring Junior Development 
Program will take place at the course this year.  The program was established by 
local Catholic elementary schools and they have chosen Glencoe as their site for 
coaching and play dates. 

 The website was updated with 2015 Spring Rates, the Spring Senior Event and the 
opening of the golf course. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well 
as Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 Permanent tee time Fees of $181,000 have been received for the season; staff is 
working to secure additional players to fill in groups that only have three 
players with the goal of exceeding the budgeted number of $184,000. 

 Work has begun on the expansion and beautification of the 10th tee.  The work will 
include elevating and expanding the tee as well as adding flower beds adjacent to 
the tee area.  This improvement will add 18 yards to the hole and create a whole 
new look for the golfers. 

 Repair work was completed in the basement of the clubhouse to help support 
the existing floor boards. 

 The power cart fleet has been inspected by our vendor and work is underway to 
make the necessary repairs to the carts that was caused by storing them 
outside over the winter.  This is the last year of the cart lease and an RFP is 
being created for a new fleet in 2016. 

 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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